
HOLY TRINITY STAFF  

Parish Staff and Phone Extensions 
Pastor…………………………..……….………....Rev. Vincent Hawk (ext. 237) 
Parochial Vicar…………………...…...Rev. Deogratias Ruwaainenyi (ext. 250) 
Seminary Intern………………………………….….….. Sean Neville (ext. 251) 
Executive Assistant...……………….………….……....Karen Boehm (ext. 239) 
Director of Evangelization……………………..……........Desi Gould (ext. 249) 
Director of Religious Education……………...….…...Kevin Kaufhold (ext.241) 
Music Minister………………………...…….…………...Helen Herbst (ext. 238) 
Care & Consolation Minister……………..…………..Tammie Frank (ext. 223) 
Youth Minister………………………..….……….….....John Nunney (ext. 244) 
Communications………………….…….……….…..Brooke Uehlein (ext. 243) 
Accountant……………………………......…..…….….Colleen Stalla (ext. 245) 
Receptionist……………....……….….……………...Kathleen Ulintz (ext. 240) 

Holy Trinity School  & Preschool Staff 
Principals…………....Kim Kuchta (ext. 227) and Mike Modzeleski (ext. 236) 
Director of Marketing & Admissions……………...…Cheryl Roche (ext. 234) 
Secretary………………….……………....…….Mary Kay Kotsybar (ext. 221) 
Office Assistant……………………...….……….….…Laura Menser(ext.229) 

February 18, 2024  | First Sunday of Lent 

HOLY     TRINITY 
33601 Detroit Road    |     Avon, OH  44011    |     440-937-5363    |    www.htavon.org 

CATHOLIC PARISH

MASS SCHEDULE  
Saturday Vigil:  5:00 p.m. 
Sunday:   7:30 a.m., 9:00 a.m., 10:30 a.m. & Noon 
Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday & Friday:   7:45 a.m.  

DEVOTIONS 
Holy Rosary:     Tuesdays at 7:00 p.m. 
Eucharistic Adoration:   

 Mondays:   6:30 p.m. - 8:00 p.m. 
Thursdays: 10:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m. 

Morning Prayer:    Thursday at 7:45 a.m.  
Sacrament of Reconciliation:   Saturdays at  4:00 p.m. 

 SACRAMENTS 
Baptism 
Please call the Parish Office to make arrangements. 

Confessions 
Saturday: 4:00 p.m. 

Anointing 
Please call the pastor 

Marriage 
Couples who are registered members of the parish should 

contact the pastor 6 months in advance of the intended date. 

HOW TO REACH US 

Phone:  440-937-5363

Website:  htavon.org

Email:  office@holytrinityavon.com 

School Phone:   440-937-6420 
School Website:  holytrinityavon.org 
School Email:   holytrinity@htsavon.org 

Parish Office Hours 

Monday - Friday…....8:30 a.m. - 4:30 p.m.  
Closed for lunch from 12:00 - 12:30 p.m.

The Parish Office is located near the school’s 

Main Entrance 



MASS INTENTIONS 

Holy Trinity St. Mary 

Mon. Feb. 19 President’s Day 

7:45 A.M.  No Mass at HT 

9:00 A.M. Nell Buckley 

 Tues. Feb. 20 

 7:45 A.M. Ted & Ann Schmitz 

Wed. Feb. 21 

 7:45 A.M. Barbara Einfalt Parish All Souls 

Thurs. Feb. 22 

7:30 P.M. Parish All Souls 

Fri. Feb. 23 

7:45 A.M. Dennis McClellan 

8:30 A.M Parish All Souls 

Sat. Feb. 24 

8:30 AM Parish All Souls 

4:00 P.M. John & Bernice Lence 

        5:00 P.M. John E. Corrigan 

Sun. Feb. 25 

7:30 A.M. Jeanne Schubert 

8:00 A.M. Kathleen Rolf 

9:00 A.M. Parishioners 

10:00 A.M. Parishioners 

10:30 A.M. Tilly Nagel 

Noon 
Living & Deceased Fathers 

of HT 
Carmela Bello 

FEBRUARY 11 collection will be reported later this month. 

In observance of President's Day on Monday, February 19, the 

parish office will be closed. Please note there will be one Mass 

celebrated at 9:00 a.m. at St. Mary on Monday, February 19.  

Dear Avon Catholic Community, It has been just 
over six short months since our parishes have come 
together in a new way.  We as a community have 
witnessed growth and change throughout both 
parishes. Certainly there have been a few bumps 
along the way, but I think overall this new 
collaboration is working relatively well.  As things 
continue to grow and change, I want to keep you 
updated on the improvements and updates across 
our community.

On the campus of Holy Trinity, our Avon Catholic 
offices have undergon updates. The Rectory had 
renovations done on the 2nd floor to 
accommodate additional office space.  This 
building holds the Avon Catholic Administrative 
offices, which includes both priests, the 
administrative team and business offices. We have 
recently hired additional support staff in these 
areas and need office space to accommodate 
them. The old convent at Holy Trinity is the 
Pastoral Ministry Building. The Avon Catholic 
Pastoral Ministry team includes Desi Gould, our 
Director of Evangelization, Kevin Kaufhold, our 
Director of Religious Education, Tammie Frank, our 
Care and Consolation Minister and a Youth 
Minister.  We are currently seeking a full time 
Youth Minister and once hired, he/she will have an 
office in the Pastoral Ministry Building.  They, along 
with a few support team members comprise the 
staff found in our Pastoral Ministry Building.  Our 
Avon Catholic staff, both new and veteran, look 
forward to working together to serve both 
parishes.

On the campus of St. Mary, a lot has been 
happening.  Our new maintenance staff members 
have worked hard to update the electrical system 
in the church. This large project is nearing 
completion and we are grateful for the talent of 
our team.  We have cleaned out and painted a few 
rooms in the convent and updated some of the 
light fixtures. This past week, large moving trucks 
were on the campus and moved our Parish Office 
out of the Rectory and into the Convent. We are 
hoping to get boxes unpacked and get the office 
back up and operational very soon.  The movers 
also took some furniture from the Rectory and 
moved it into a house on Nagel Road so that Fr. 
Deo can move out of Lakewood and live closer to 
us here in Avon. Much of the remaining furniture in 
the Rectory was moved into storage around 
campus and will be moved back in once 
renovations on the Rectory are complete.  Both 
myself and Fr. Deo are looking forward to getting 
settled into our “new” home - hopefully 4-6 
months after renovations start.



GOSPEL REFLECTION This week, “The 
Spirit drove Jesus out into the desert…”

How are we already in the desert? It feels like we 
were just gathered together to celebrate the 
birth of Jesus, and now we are heading into the 
desert. From feasting to fasting. I have been 
reflecting on the words “the spirit drove Jesus.” 
What does this mean? I keep asking the spirit to 
lead me in my Lenten journey. What am I being 
called to sacrifice or offer, or perhaps what am I 
being asked to pick up as I journey into the 
desert? 

Like many of you, I have renewed commitments 
to health and prayer in this new year, which 
again feels like yesterday.  I have also been 
adding more spiritual reading, something I 
struggle with in life with a young family, and the 
demands of ministry. I recently enjoyed reading 
the work of St. Teresa of Avila, one of the female 
doctors of the Church. Part of this is because of 
my work with the diocese in preparing for 
Behold, a mother-daughter retreat. My 
presentation at this retreat is about the feminine 
mind, better described by St. John Paul II, the 
feminine genius. One of the things I have come 
to love about what St. 

NOTE FOR THE FISH FRY: Desserts may be dropped 

off by 2:30 p.m. on Friday, Feb. 23 to the St. Mary school 

gym. To volunteer email melanie@kodiakconstruction.biz

Therese of Avila shares is that she doesn't hesitate to talk about demons, how the devil works, 
and spiritual warfare. She does a great job of explaining how we can best prepare ourselves. 
One of her key points is quite simple: stay close to Jesus. We can do this in many ways: daily 
Mass, regular confession, and time in adoration. Even in our fasting and sacrifices, may they 
lead us to more profound prayer. It is the spirit driving us, not to a location but to a person - the 
person of Jesus. Perhaps, this Lent, we should simply allow the spirit to drive us into the the 
desert with Jesus—side by side. Stay close to him. 

Revival Starts Here.

Desi Gould, Director of Evangelization

Regarding the renovations, I want to let you know where we stand.  This past Tuesday we had asbestos testing 
done on the rectory.  Those results are being expedited and we hope to get a firm renovation start date once we 
have some answers.  We have selected North Coast Design  as the Contractor for the renovation project.  The 
Diocese is working on the construction contracts and finalizing all of the details. The preliminary renovation quote 
does not include Asbestos Abatement and a few other low voltage wiring items such as, fire alarms, internet, and 
phone.  Once we receive the final report, I will update you on the anticipated complete cost of the project and how 
we plan to address it. Thank you for your support, your words of encouragement and mostly your patience as we 
navigate through the growth and changes to enhance our service to our Avon Catholic Community.

God Bless you all!

Fr. Vince Hawk



Spend the day strengthening the relationships with the special women in 
your life through focused reflections and inspiring conversation on the femi-
nine mind, body and spirit. Our Lady of Lourdes Shrine, staffed by the Sis-
ters of the Most Holy Trinity, on Saturday, March 2, 10am to 4pm. Register 
at dioceseofcleveland.org/behold 

Please scan the QR code to register for the Fri-

day, March 22 Soup and Living Stations of the 

Cross taking place at Holy Trinity. RSVP is kindly 

requested to prepare for catering for the event. 

You may also call the parish office.  

Stations of the Cross Schedule 

CATHOLICS COMING HOME Do you know of someone who has left the Catholic Church? As baptized, 

practicing Catholics, we have a precious gift of faith from the Lord with the directive to share our faith with 

those who are not practicing. Many inactive Catholics are waiting for an invitation to return. For a variety of 

reasons, some mistakenly think they are excommunicated and are not welcome. The Avon Catholic Communi-

ty is partnering with St. Raphael for their program called Catholics Coming Home, which helps non-practicing 

Catholics return to the Church in a welcoming, non-judgmental atmosphere. The six-week series takes place 

at St. Raphael and begins Sunday, April 7 at 5:00 p.m. Pick up a pamphlet after Mass and send it to someone 

who might be interested. Feel free to accompany someone to the program if it would make them feel more 

comfortable. To register or for questions, please call Deacon Larry Gregg at 440-360-7738 

Pray for the Sick at Holy Trinity: 

Tina Doss Abshire  | Joe Buettner  | Kelly Calla-han | 

David Carroll  |Mark Fox |  Matt Gould  |  Kelly Konya  |  

Theresa Lattimore  | Christy Lau-er Janice Leemans | 

Patrick O’Toole  | Paula Par-ker |  Chad Rawlings |  Regis 

Saltis  |  Tom Shaughnessy | Robert Shinko |   Amanda 

Shultzberger |  Brittany Snahnican | Jim Somers  | Cyde 

Thom | Mary Travagliante-Bloss | Jen-nifer Varga |  

Marc Williams| and for all of our homebound 

parishioners.

Pray for our Troops: 

Patrick Bergen | Paul Bohnert |  John Camp 

|Ethan Cutright  |   Cayden Fischbach | Dillon 

Franciscus |  Grace Fryer  |  Emma Kennelly | 

Ryan Kennelly  | Alex Leigh  | Jacob McCann | 

Dominic Opron | Katie Schlather |  Michelle 

Kennelly Sweeney| Daniel Vrabic | David Vrabic 

| Ethan Williams 



Upcoming Events:  
Men’s Reverse Raffle is March 
23 from 6—11 p.m. in the Ho-
ly Trinity Gym. $100 per person 

includes raffle ticket, steak dinner, 
open bar and the legendary late 
night Reubens. Proceeds to benefit 
the Holy Trinity CYO program. The 
grand raffle prize is $3,000 and 
there will be multiple side boards. 
Purchase a ticket before March 1 to 
be entered into a drawing for a big 
screen TV, Guardians tickets and 
more.  Scan the QR code to pur-
chase.  

Thank you to the Knights of Columbus Father Ragan 

Council No. 3269 and their partnership with parish 

schools for the annual Catholic Citizenship Essay Con-

test. As part of their mission to help working-class 

Catholics, the Knights offer prizes for the best essays 

from each parish. 

This year’s essay topic was “How can the church 

evangelize in the digital age? The grand prize winner 

from the Knights’ Avon-Avon Lake Council was 

eighth-grader Kaelin White, from Holy Trinity. 

To read more about the 

essay contest, scan the QR 

code to read an article pub-

lished in the Lorain Morn-

ing Journal.  

Pictured: (top row) Julie Novak (teacher), Father Hawk and Rudy 

Breglia (KOC). (second row) Kaelin White, Ari Dimacchia, Ella 

Lopez, Sundae Delarm, Reagan Anderson, Maddux Payne, Mason 

Runyan (Not pictured): Luke Brian 



PSR NEWS FOR THE REMAINDER OF 

FEBRUARY 

-In observance of President’s Day, there is no

PSR class on Mon. 2/19.

-The confirmation retreat previously scheduled

for Tues. 2/20 has been cancelled.

-Confirmation students: Please be sure sponsor

certificates are being mailed to: 36601 Detroit

Rd., Avon OH 44011.

COMPLETE PSR IN 2 WEEKS
Registration is OPEN NOW!! 





Scan the QR code to donate through Holy Trinity for the bed 
building materials -or - to sign up to volunteer to help build beds.



The Seven Sisters prayer group is looking for Holy Trinity and St. Mary parishioners to join in daily prayer for 

all priests of the Avon Catholic Community. In this Apostolate, a parishioner prays one holy hour for one as-

signed priest each week. Now included in this ministry are Fr. Deogratias and Fr. Cleaton. By adding these 

members of clergy, the group is seeking seven sisters for each priest. If interested call the parish office and ask 

to be put into contact with Eileen Schlather.  

The First Friday Forum of Lorain County will hear from Dr. Frank O’Linn speaking on the future of Catholic 
Schools in the Cleveland Diocese at our luncheon on Friday, March 1. Lunch begins at 11:30 at the Spitzer 
Conference Center of Lorain County Community College. Reservations need to be received by 6:00 Monday, 
February 26.  Call 440-320-3272 or 440-213-2132, or email ffflorain@gmail.com.  Cost is $25.      

From the Office of Care & Consolation Minister, Tammie Frank (ext. 233) 

Senior Saints will be held in February, Friday, Feb. 23 from 9:30 – 10:30 a.m. This gathering invites all those 
55+. Senior Saints meets in the parish office and has meaningful discussion of the readings from Sunday. 

The next Bereavement Gathering will take place on Sunday, Feb. 25th from 1-2:30 p.m. in the parish office. 

What is Compassion in Action? Compassion in Action (CIA) is a group of volunteers who go out into the com-

munity to do God’s work. We are His hands and with a heart filled with love, we seek to positively impact the 

lives of others with our efforts and our prayers. Are you feeling called to reach out to those in need in any of 

the following areas? 

Senior Care: Make a difference in the lives of our senior friends by helping out at one of our local senior care 

facilities. If interested in helping, call the parish office and asked to be placed in contact with Karen Byrne. 

Prison Ministry: Learn about ways you can reach out to those who are imprisoned through writing, collections, 

or visitations. If interested in helping, call the parish office and asked to placed in contact with Marilyn Heilman. 

Feeding the Poor: Assist at various food pantries and distribution centers to support those in need. If interested 

in helping, call the parish office and asked to be placed in contact with Donna Tomlin. 

Prayer Angels: Send your prayers out into the community by becoming a prayer angel for those in need of love 

and intercession. Keep a prayer journal of those who you offer up in prayer along with your fellow prayer an-

gels. If interested, contact Tammie Frank at ext. 233 in the parish office.  

Global Concerns: Help share God’s love with those around the world who are in need of assistance, as the need 

arises. If interested in helping, call the parish office and ask to be placed in contact with Annie Ginley. 

“Amen, I say to you whatever you did for the least of mine, you did for me.” Matthew 25:40 

 To Know, To Love, To Serve 
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Ohio

CatholicMatch.com/OH

Rick Kukucka
REALTOR®

Resident of Avon
440.452.2785

RickKukucka20@gmail.com
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Your Community Bank
	 36690 Detroit Rd
	 Avon
	  440-934-3340

www.FFLorain.bank

foundation & basement repair • driveways
patios • garage pads • stamped concrete

COULTER WATERPROOFING
 & CEMENT INC.

216-402-7526
JOHN COULTER - 21 years experience

licensed, bonded, & insured

Quality
Service

FREE
Estimates

Dr. Thomas R. Hughes • Dr. Troy Steinhilber
TMJ • Comprehensive Family Dentistry

Implants
www.AvonDentalCare.com • 440-937-2273

1480 Center Rd. • Ste. D

The Benchmark for Quality Service
& Craftsmanship Since 1976

440-937-9134
www.stackheating.com • OH Lic# 12634/17479

• Commercial-Industrial Lighting Products & Services
• Lighting Energy Audits • LED Retrofits, Fixtures & Lighting

• Sign Repair & Install • Indoor/Outdoor Lighting Repair

“Keeping Your Path Lit Toward Christ”

Contact us at
440-695-0367
acelighting.com

Brian & Emily McManamon • 440.835.4505 • brian@erieviewtitle.com

Buying, Selling or 
Refinancing?

Let Erieview Title handle your Residential 
and Commercial Title & Escrow Services.

Avon Place 32900 Detroit Rd, Avon
440-937-6201

avon-place.foundationshealth.net
French Creek 37845 Colorado Ave, Avon

440-695-1400
french-creek.foundationshealth.net

K.M.U TRUCKING
& EXCAVATING LLC

Basement Walls • Yard Drains
Storm & Sanitary • Sewers • Septic

Topsoil • Stone & Plowing
Kevin Urig • (440) 934-1008

Call for an appointment —  440-327-7950 
www.mccormackdentalgroup.com

Welcoming
New Patients

We Have Moved
34282 Center Ridge Rd.

	 Skilled Nursing & Rehabilitation
	 Assisted & Independent Living
	 35755 Detroit Rd. • Avon, OH

For More Information Call (440) 937-3111
Learn more about us at www.atriumlivingcenters.com

Thomas Kelly, OD 
Karen Frombach, OD 
Diana Overberger, OD 
Abbey Zimmerman, OD

	 Comprehensive Vision and 
	 Eye Health Examinations

Saturday and Evening Appointments Available
two convenient locations:

	 Bay Village	 Westlake
	 570 Dover Center Rd. 	 25125 Detroit Rd., Ste. 100
	 (440) 871-1139	 (440) 455-1160

Specializing in Foreign and
Domestic Diagnostics & Repair
	 • Brakes	 • Suspension 
	 • Engines	 • Transmissions
35285 Center Ridge Rd., North Ridgeville

Jake & Chuck Jacobs ~ Family Owned

We Install Peace of Mind

Home Furnishings  
and Interior Design

maisonmaisoninteriors.com
19126 Old Detroit Rd, Rocky River

216-397-8700

468 Cleveland St. • Elyria, OH 44035
440-365-7321 • 800-589-6532

www.stewartappliance.com

Beach Glass
Psychology LLC
Psychological Services for Mature Adults 
medicare & most major insurance accepted

Call for more info: 440-412-3041
37000 Center Ridge Rd., Ste. 3, North Ridgeville

Engineers  t  Contractors  t  Developers
www.northcoastdesignbuild.com

36625 Center Ridge Rd. • North Ridgeville, OH
www.bognerfamilyfuneralhome.com

Call for free pre-planning guide

LIFE CELEBRATION CENTER

(440)  
327-2955



	  	 For ad info. call 1-800-477-4574 • www.4lpi.com                                                                14-1089

Pre-Need Planning
Family Owned & Operated

Re-Assign Your Existing Plans To Us Today
36363 Detroit Road

440-934-8000

Keith Porchetta • 440-263-6190

L.E. Belardo, LLC
Lee E. Belardo,
Attorney at law

1001 Jaycox Rd, Avon

440.934.2199 
mail@belardolaw.com

www.belardolaw.com

Judith A. Glenn
Owner

440.322.5300
www.networklandtitle.com

Parishioner &
HTS Alum ‘80

CASEY O’CONOR D.D.S., M.S.
	 Specialist in
	 Orthodontics

	 Cleveland	 North Ridgeville
	 (216) 251-1232	 (440) 327-9036www.droconor.com

KILLEEN
PLUMBING COMPANY

WE DO IT ALL!
Residential & Commercial

Sewer Cleaning/Video Inspection
Excavation/Waterproofing

Water Heaters/Tankless
Sump Pumps & Backups • Gas Lines

	440.871.1112
	www.kpcohio.com

Celebrating 24 years of providing quality service!

(440) 653-8460 • www.roseseniorliving.com
Carol Morris, Director of Sales & Marketing

33200 Health Campus Blvd • Avon, OH 44011

LET’S GROW YOUR BUSINESS
Place Your Ad Here  

and Support Our Parish!

CONTACT ME Victor Preisel

vpreisel@4LPi.com • (800) 477-4574 x6317

NOW
HIRING

440.327.3700 •  info@castlecareinc.com

Leave a legacy,
not a predicament

Estate Planning and Elder Law
in Avon and surrounding 

communities.
32730 Walker Rd., Avon LakeJoe Motta

440-930-2826
www.JosephLMotta.com

Save on your Cooling Maintenance, 
Call for details

www.raymondplumbing.com
1351 Broadway, Lorain • 440-244-5584

Helping People With Comparing Medicare Plans Since 2011

Call Today For A FREE, No Obligation Appointment

Avoid the Telemarketers and
the Scammers and work with 

Someone Local that You Can Trust
Chris Murray, Parishioner

440-796-6498
cjmurray2121@gmail.com
www.medicalplansohio.com

WESTLAND HVAC +  
PLUMBING & POMPEII’S  
PLUMBING, SEWER, DRAIN HAVE MERGED!
WHAT DOES THIS MEAN FOR CURRENT + NEW CUSTOMERS?

•� �24/7 Emergency HVAC + Plumbing services for everyone!

•� �An expanded list of plumbing services now being offered:  
Excavating  *  Jetting  *  Drain + Sewer Installation/Repair

•� �And so much more! 

To learn more, please call 440-740-8717
westlandhvac.com

Smiles Designed To Last A Lifetime!
Kevin A. Ward D.M.D., M.S.

	36422 Detroit Rd • Avon	 32745 Walker Rd, Ste D • Avon Lake
	 440-934-0840	 440-933-6525
	 drkevin@ward-orthodontics.com

www.ward-orthodontics.com

Shawnee Schuller
Sales Associate

C: (216) 404-9330 
O: (440) 793-0100
shawneeschuller@howardhanna.com

2055 Crocker Rd., Suite 101, Westlake, OH 44145

shawneeschuller.howardhanna.com

EXPERIENCE. DILIGENCE. INTEGRITY.

EXPERIENCE. DILIGENCE. INTEGRITY.

440-522-5677
AVON HOWARD HANNA OFFICE
2100 Center Rd, Avon, OH 44011

REAL ESTATE SERVICES


